
 

 
 

 

 
 

Climate Prediction Center’s Central America Hazards Outlook 
For USAID / FEWS-NET 

January 5 – January 11, 2012 
 

 Heavy rainfall was observed across coastal Belize and northern Guatemala while little rain was observed elsewhere in Central America. 
 

 

 

NO HAZARDS 



MFEWS is a USAID-funded activity whose purpose is to provide objective information about food security conditions.  Its views are not necessarily reflective of those of USAID or the U.S. Government. The MFEWS 

weather hazards outlook process and products include participation by MFEWS field and home offices, NOAA-CPC, USGS, USDA, NASA, and a number of other national and regional organizations in the countries such as, 

INETER of Nicaragua, Meteorological Service of Honduras, IMN of Costa Rica, INSIVUMEH of Guatemala, ETESA of Panama, NMS of Belize and SNET of El Salvador. Questions or comments about this product may be 
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Heavy rain impacted Belize while little to no precipitation was recorded elsewhere in Central America. 
 
During the past week, torrential rainfall (> 50 mm) was observed across much of Belize and the northern portion of the Petén department of 
Guatemala. The majority of the rain fell over a 24 hour period on January 2nd. The heavy rains over northern Guatemala marked the second 
consecutive week where moderate to heavy rain was recorded. This has led to growing thirty-day rainfall surpluses over the region after drier than 
average conditions persisted during the beginning and middle of December. Elsewhere in Central America, little precipitation (< 10 mm) was 
recorded. While most of Central America climatologically receives light weekly rainfall (< 10 mm) during the Apante season, locations along the 
Atlantic coastline should receive moderate to heavy weekly rainfall (> 20 mm) in January. Though rains were below-average during the past week, 
thirty-day rainfall anomalies remain positive across much of southern Central America. The above-average thirty-day rainfall in Costa Rica has 
provided relief from dry conditions that developed during October and November.  
 
For the next week, models suggest that moderate to locally heavy rain (> 30 mm) will fall across the Atlantic coastline of Guatemala, Honduras, 
Nicaragua, Costa Rica and northern Panama. The heaviest rain is expected to fall across southern portions of Central America. Elsewhere, 
moderate rain (10-30 mm) is forecast across the Petén department of Guatemala while light rains (< 10 mm) are forecast for central and western 
portions of Central America.  
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Seven-Day Rainfall Forecast (mm) 
January 4 – January 11, 2011 

 

Figure 1:  Source NOAA / CPC 


